
WATERBURY PARK & RIDE RELOCATION 

Waterbury BO 1446(40) 

[Waterbury Bridge #36 Replacement Project] 

DATE: Friday, June 13, 2025  

TRAFFIC IMPACTS: Monday, June 16, through Thursday, June 19, motorists should anticipate 
alternating one-way traffic on Stowe Street and Lincoln Street. Flaggers will be present to assist 
motorists through the work zone. On Thursday, June 19, motorists should anticipate minor traffic 
impacts at the intersection of Stowe Street and Vermont Route 100 (VT 100). Uniformed Traffic 
Officers and flaggers will be present to assist motorists through the work zone.  

Beginning, Thursday, June 19, bridge #36 on Stowe Street over the Thatcher Brook will be 
closed to all traffic for 60 days. The signed detour will direct traffic along Waterbury-Stowe Road 
(VT 100), U.S. 2, and Stowe Street.  

In order to accommodate pedestrians needing to cross the bridge, the Town of Waterbury will be 
offering an on-demand shuttle service for those who need local assistance. Anyone needing the 
shuttle service or wanting more information should contact the Waterbury Municipal Manager, 
Tom Leitz at (802) 244-4300 (Office). 

 

Stowe Street Detour Graphic.  

 



CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES: Crews will continue to install the sewer bypass bumps and 
temporary sewer lines over Thatcher Brook. On Thursday, June 19, crews will begin demolition 
of the existing bridge.  

LOCATION: The Waterbury BO 1446(40) project is located on Stowe Street over Thatcher 
Brook approximately 110 feet south of the junction with Vermont Route 100 (VT 100).  

PROJECT COMPLETION: Fall 2025  

Contact Information:  
Name – Sopha Schintzel  
Phone – 781-400-8263  
Email – sophia.schintzel@wsp.com  
 


